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DATE: March 5, 2008 DOCKET 
TO: Interested Parties 

FROM: Donna Stone, Compliance Project Manager 

RECD. MAR 0 5 2008 
SUBJECT: Roseville Energy Park Project (03-AFC-1 C) 

Staff Analysis of Proposed Modifications to the Energy Commission Decision on 
Roseville Energy Park (REP) to Amend NOx Offsets 

On January 24, 2008, Roseville Electric filed a petition with the California Energy Commission to 
amend the Energy Conimission Decision for- the Roseville Energy Park (REP) Project. Staff 
prepared an analysis of this proposed change, and a copy is enclosed for your information and 
review. 

The REP project is a 160 MW, natural gas-fired, combined cycle power plant located in the City 
of Roseville, Placer County. The project was certified by the Energy Commission on April 13, 
2005, and began commercial operation in the fall of 2007. 

The proposed modifications will allow the project to use Volatile Organic Compounds (VOC) 
emission reduction credits (ERCs) for NOx, in a mariner previously stipulated in the Final 
Decision and to operate at the higher permitted NOx emissions limit of 31.09 tons per year (tpy). 

Energy Commission staff reviewed the petition and assessed the impacts of this proposal on 
environmental quality, public health and safety, and proposes revisions to existing conditions of 
certification for air quality. Changes will be made to existing conditions AQ-4 and AQ-7; a new 
condition, AQ-9.5 will be added to the condi.tions of cel"cifica,tion. It is staff's opinion that, with 
the implementation of revised and new conclitions, the project will remain in compliance with 
applicable laws, ordinances, regulations, and standards and that the proposed modifications will 
not result in a significant adverse direct or cumulative impact to the environment (Title 20, 
California Code of Regulations, Section 1769). 

The amendment petition and staff's analysis, has been posted on the Energy Commission's web 
page at www.ener~y.ca.gov/s i t ingcases/rosevi l le l in l .The Energy Commission's 
Order (if approved) will also be posted on the webpage. Energy Commission staff intends to 
recommend approval of the petition at the April 23, 2008, Business Meeting of the Energy 
Commission. If you have comments on this proposed modification, please submit them to me at 
the address below prior to April 10, 2008. 

Donna Stone, Compliance Project Manager 
California Energy Cornmission 
1516 gth Street, MS-2000 
Sacramento, CA 95814 

Comments may be submitted by fax to (916) 654-3882, or by e-mail to 
dstone@,energv.state.ca.us. If you have any questions, please contact me at (916) 654-4745. 

Enclosure 
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